DERBY AND SANDIACRE CANAL TRUST

Minutes of ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
held at The Royal Oak, Green Lane, 

Ockbrook, Derby DE72 3SE on

 Wednesday 10th July 2019
Present:

Chris Madge (Chairman)
Paul Horton-Turner



Chris ReesFitzpatrick

Cllr Kevin Miller
Mike Snaith


David Savidge


Eddy Case


Cllr. Gary Hickton
John Baylis


Cllr. Alan Graves

Cllr. Tim Scott

Cllr. Peter Watson

Duncan Inwood

In Attendance:
Anne Madge (minute secretary)



25 other members

Apologies: 

Maggie Throup, MP

Cllr. Chris Poulter



Cllr. Val Clare


Greg Jennings




Norman Cornwell (ECPDA)
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	1
	The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and asked the Directors and Trustees to introduce themselves, as follows:

Directors
Chris Madge                 Chairman

Paul Turner                  Vice Chairman

Chris ReesFitzPatrick     Treasurer

David Savidge              Director responsible for health and safety and        

                                   Working parties
Kevin Miller                  Erewash Borough Councillor, Breaston Parish 
                                   Councillor, EBC planning committee expertise
Mike Snaith                  IWA representative

Eddy Case                    Society Chairman

Val Clare                      Erewash Borough Councillor, Draycott Parish 
                                   Councillor, EBC planning committee expertise  
Maggie Throup              local MP and very interested in 

                                   regeneration of the Erewash area
Trustees

Greg Jennings                Director of Regeneration, Derby City Council

Chris Poulter                  Leader of Derby City Council

Alan Graves                   Derby City Councillor, Alvaston Ward

Tim Scott                      Erewash Borough Councillor

                                    Draycott Parish Councillor

Gary Hickton                 Derbyshire County Councillor
Peter Watson                 South Derbyshire District Councillor, a civil 
                                   engineer with an interest in canal restoration 
John Baylis                    British Empire Medal, lifetime achievement  

                                    award for services to waterways and IWA Director
Co-opted Members
Duncan Inwood             a retired planning Officer for Derby City Council

Andrew Baird                website manager and R-R engineer

Mike Wingfield              R-R Engineer responsible for Derby city 

                                  developments including the trip boat and Derby Arm 

Mike Wood                   Architect


	

	2
	Minutes of the AGM held 1st August 2018 were approved.  There were no matters arising. Proposed by Kevin Miller, seconded by Eddy Case and adopted unanimously.

	

	3
	Chairman’s report – attached


	

	4
	Consideration of the working relationship between the Derby and Sandiacre Canal Society and the Trust. 
Gary Harding spoke and said that he was pleased that the Trust had opened up access to the AGM to members. He was aware that a number of further changes were being introduced and was happy to suggest that this matter be revisited at next year’s AGM when the new constitution and changes have bedded in.


	

	5

	Accounts for the Year ending 31 March 2019 had been circulated prior to the meeting, copies were available to the meeting and are attached. Chris RFP explained the accounts clearly to the meeting, outlining the required complexity to show separate pots of funds allocated to individual projects. This has grown more complex during the year following the success of fundraising and diversity of projects being undertaken.  He is looking to find a willing volunteer who can learn the ropes during the next year with a view to taking responsibility thereafter.

Accounts proposed by CRFP, seconded by Ian Bowley, and adopted unanimously.
	

	6
	Appointment of the Independent Examiners
CM thanked CRFP for his work during the past year and the prompt attention of the Independent Examiners, which enabled the accounts to be completed 6 months ahead of the deadline and at a third of the previous cost.

It was proposed by CRFP that the Independent Examiners, Community Accounting Plus, be re-appointed, seconded by Roger Ashmead, and adopted unanimously.


	

	7

	Appointment of Directors

Chris Madge      proposed Gary Harding, seconded John Baylis
Paul Turner       proposed Mike Snaith,   seconded CRFP

Chris RFP          proposed Paul Turner,   seconded David Savidge

David Savidge   proposed John Baylis,    seconded Peter Ball

Val Clare           proposed Kevin Miller,   seconded Paul Turner

Kevin Miller       proposed Paul Turner,   seconded Ian Bowley

Maggie Throup   proposed Chris Madge,   seconded Eddy Case

Mike Snaith       proposed Ian Bowley,    seconded Anne Madge

Eddy Case         proposed Gary Harding, seconded Eileen Holland
No further nominations were received, all were approved unanimously

CM suggested that although no nominations were received anyone wishing to join the directors could be brought onto the Board and confirmed at the next AGM by the members.
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	Appointment of Officers

Chairman             Chris Madge                    proposed David Savidge

                                                                seconded Mike Snaith

Vice Chairman      Paul Turner                     proposed Roger Ashcroft

                                                                seconded Anne Madge

Treasurer             Chris ReesFitzPatrick       proposed Ian Bowley
                                                               seconded Gary Harding

Minute Secretary   Anne Madge                   proposed Chris Madge
                                                               seconded Kevin Miller

all were approved unanimously
	

	9
	Proposals regarding the closure of Cockayne Bridge, Sandiacre.

CM outlined that an abandoned van previously used in a robbery had been set alight under Cockayne Bridge. The fire melted the engine block under the bridge and Derbyshire County Council Highways Department confirmed that the bridge was no longer safe for vehicles as it had been structurally damaged beyond repair. The highways department have asked for permission to effect a temporary infill to support the structure and make the bridge roadworthy. This would block the canal path which currently goes under the bridge, but they have said they are prepared to replace the bridge later when we need it. 
Bostocks Lane is a major feeder road for the Motorway and the canal will not go under it at historic levels. The 1995 Atkins study proposed reducing the level of the canal by not reinstating Sandiacre top lock and therefore going lower through Cockayne bridge. 
We have two options 
1. either to negotiate a temporary closure with the possibility of a better bridge later on or 
2. insisting on a direct replacement bridge straight away.
The trustees are in favour of negotiation, with a binding legal agreement to put the bridge back in future to a negotiated design.

Paul Wheeldon raised the point that there has been a lot of new building in the area since the Atkins report which could affect the decision. 

Peter Ball was concerned that the D2N2 proposals could result in the blocking off of Bostocks Lane, we need to make sure the canal line is protected in this area.

Gary Hickton said there is an Erewash Borough Council meeting next week to discuss Bostocks Lane. It is a public meeting at Ilkeston Town Hall, 10.30am on Tuesday July 16th. CRFP will attend.
Alan Graves stated that the meeting had appointed the directors to make decisions, he would accept what they proposed and encouraged all to do the same. This was accepted by the meeting. 
	Board
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	Any Other Business

Paul Turner pointed out that the Canal Cottages had been bought by Chris Madge on the Trust’s behalf with an option agreement for the Trust to buy it back at cost within the next two years. The Trust has undertaken works as part of this arrangement. This expired on June 30th 2019. Chris has agreed to extend the option for another year. This was proposed by Paul Turner, seconded by Ian Bowley, and carried unanimously. Paul proposed a vote of thanks to Chris for this.

EC proposed that the Trust could pay for a barbecue to thank the volunteers on the working parties. It was agreed that EC would submit details to a future Directors meeting for ratification. 

Roger Ashmead asked for the directors to actively recruit a Trustee with civil engineering knowledge to re-evaluate the entire canal line.

Meeting closed at 9.21pm
	Board and Trustees

Board

Board
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	Date of next Annual General Meeting to be Wednesday July 8th 2020.


	


